
 

 

COURTHOUSE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

October 1st, 2024 

5:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Curtis Moses, Brenda Abercrombie and Jeremy Hobbs.  Absent:  A.J. Ford, Jr.  Also 

present:  Glenn Hutto, Nathan Pilgreen, Russell Wade, Ben Bridges, Mike Holley and Johnny 

Creed. 

 

Mr. Moses called the meeting to order.  Mr. Wade led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Hobbs and declared adopted by unanimous 

roll call vote of the Committee to approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Hobbs and declared adopted by unanimous 

vote to approve the minutes of the September 3rd, 2024 meeting.  Motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

Motion Mr. Hobbs, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie to recommend to the full jury to allow 

the Town of Farmerville to use the area being the Betty Street Community Center to build 

a playground for children in the community.  Motion carried unanimously.   

 

The Secretary/Treasurer gave a brief update on the Betty Street Community Center and the items 

that have been purchased for the facility.  There was also a brief discussion on the rates for the 

renting of the center. 

 

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Hobbs to recommend to the full jury to 

approve the following amounts for the rental of the Betty Street Community Center:  $150 

daily rental with a $150 deposit.  If the same person rents two or more consecutive days, 

then the rental amount is an additional $100 per day.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Mr. Moses declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mrs. Abercrombie and duly seconded by Mr. Hobbs on 

this the 1st day of October, 2024. 

 

Curtis Moses, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary-Treasurer 


